[bookmark: _GoBack]5 January 2022 Town of Clifton Planning Board Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at approximately 6:05 p.m. in the town office building.  Present were Chairperson Bruce Jellison, Vice Chairperson David Cogdell, and member Vern Campbell.  The meeting was not broadcast or recorded via Zoom.
Upon a motion by Vern/David and unanimous vote, Revision 1 of the 10 November 2021 meeting minutes were approved.  (Note:  The scheduled 1 December 2021 Planning Board meeting was cancelled due to inclement weather.)
Upon a motion by Vern/David, Bruce Jellison was reelected to be the Planning Board Chairperson for 2022.  Upon a motion by Bruce/Vern, David was reelected to be the Planning Board Vice Chairperson for 2022.
Section 1.8 of the Clifton Land Use Ordinance (CLUO) contains a provision which states, in part, “The Code Enforcement Officer, the Planning Board, and the Board of Appeals, shall jointly report annually, in the month of January, to the Select Board on their respective experience with the administration of this Land Use Ordinance during the previous year.”  As noted in the 10 November 2021 meeting minutes, the Planning Board is currently considering the nature and extent of changes to the CLUO.  In coordination with the Clifton Code Enforcement Officer and the Board of Appeals, these changes may include some minor rewording of existing text and the severing of the Shoreland Management Area portion of the CLUO into a separate ordinance.  Following a discussion and a motion by David/Vern and unanimous vote, the Board decided to table the report for the time being.
Upon a motion by Vern/David and unanimous vote, the meeting adjourned at approximately 6:28 p.m.
Minutes prepared by Board Vice Chairperson David Cogdell



